Custer County Library Board
Minutes
July 13th, 2016







Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, July 13th at 1:00 p.m. in the library conference room.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier and Seyward Rittberger, with Mickey Schlecht presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· May 11th Board Minutes – Bill moved to accept the minutes as presented; Seyward seconded the motion; the motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:  Bill moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Seyward seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            Balance-$17,765.65 as of 6/30/16

 

· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance-$101,037.00, 47.16% expended   

LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for July discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for June.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.

· Book Chat

· Adult Coloring

· Summer Reading Program

· Creative Caravan’s Tiny Book Show

· SD Share It

· BHLC

· Rotary Club

· Foundation Update

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
· Library Sign 
Doris Ann explained that she had discussed the addition of the sign to the East side of the lot with Jim Lyndoe.  Jim was not agreeable to having two signs on the lot.  He suggested adding the names of the other offices to the same sign and placing it in the location of the existing sign.  (Phil Lampert had also suggested adding the names of the other offices to our sign.)  Doris Ann asked Bill with Custer Signs to work up a quote to add removable panels identifying the other offices to the library sign.  If the occupants of the other offices changed, the panels could be changed.  The quote received from Bill was for an additional $908.  Bill made a motion to present a request to the Foundation to reimburse the additional $908 for the panels for the sign.  Seyward seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· Chairs
Doris Ann presented several chair options and quotes to the Board.  Bill made a motion to authorize up to $1,200 to be spent to buy a couple of chairs with tablet arms for the Hermosa Library and to identify if they would be a good fit for the Custer Library as well.  Seyward second the motion.  The motion carried.  
· Building Modifications
Doris Ann and Mickey reported that they had discussed with the Foundation that the Library Board would like to improve handicap access to the library and construct an addition onto the North side of the library for work space and storage.  Mark Hogg, Foundation President asked Mickey to express to the Board that the Foundation would like to see a plan, not just for the immediate future, but also for 5, 10, 15, 20, and 25 years down the road.  
· 2017 Budget Request
Doris Ann presented her budget request to the Commissioners at their July 6th meeting.  They did not have any questions for her at the time.
· New Library Trustee
Prospective Trustee, Pat Hoffman, was unable to attend the meeting due to weather delaying her travel plans. 
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Strategic Plan 2017-21
· Data Profile – Complete (sent by e-mail) Doris Ann completed a Community Data Profile for Custer County.  Some items to note are that Custer County has the highest median age in the state at 53.4 (state average is 36.8). The largest employers are the Black Hills National Forest and the Custer School District.  The County has approximately 110 homeschooled students and approximately 1,100 students in the public schools.  There are no free rec. centers for kids in the county.  
· Community Needs – Doris Ann is scheduled to speak to the Rotary Club on August 15th.  The Rotarians have agreed to serve as a Focus Group to help determine the community needs.  She would like for the trustees to look at the Community Data Profile and consider what they feel the primary needs are in our community and plan to discuss it at the next meeting.
· Further Steps – After community needs are accessed both formally and informally, the board will consider the strengths and weaknesses of the library and the threats and opportunities that exist outside the library.  All data will be used to determine the library’s best “service responses” and to develop measurable goals and objectives for our 5 Year Plan.  (A copy of the 18 typical Library Service Responses was sent to Trustees via e-mail.)
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Traveling Tiny Book Exhibit/Workshop – July 16th from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
· Summer Reading Program Party – July 20th at 1:00 p.m. at CES
· Adult Coloring – July 20th from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.
· Book Chat – Wednesday, July 27th at 5:30 p.m.
· Mary’s Vacation -- August 8th – 13th 
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   August 3rd at 1:00 p.m. in Library Conference Room (note date change)
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
